NOTICE
Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session on
March 21, 2012 in the Council Chambers, 45 West 100 South, beginning at 6:00
pm.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
1. Presentation by Vernon Mortensen, Utelite Inc. & Wade Eva, Public Works
Director, regarding road improvement options (e.g. chip sealing products &
Interlocal agreements with neighboring cities)
2. Discussion regarding Pl Bond refinancing options, Ben Reeves
3. City Council Meeting Agenda Items
4. General Discussion

If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need
assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City
Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what
assistance may be required.

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING
The undersigned duly appointed City Recorder for the municipality of Santaquin
City hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Notice and Agenda was e-mailed
to the Payson Chronicle, Payson, UT, 84651.

SOOI QAN
By: Susan B. Farnsworth, City Recorder

Posted:

City Offices
Post Office
Zions Bank



MINUTES OF A COUNCIL WORK SESSION
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
MARCH 21, 2012

The meeting was called to order by Mayor James E. DeGraffenried at 6:03 pm. Council
Members attending: Keith Broadhead, Matthew Carr, James Linford, Richard Payne and Rick
Steele.

Others present: City Manager Ben Reeves, Community Development Director Dennis Marker,
Public Works Director Wade Eva, Vernon Mortensen, Spencer Healey, and Brent Norton.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
Presentation by Vernon Mortensen, Utelite Inc. & Wade Eva, Public Works Director,
regarding road improvement options (e.g. chip sealing products & Interlocal
agreements with neighboring cities)
Director Eva reported 2 years ago the City participated in a chip seal project with Payson,
Springville, and Spanish Fork with negative results. Director Eva suggested trying the chip seal
project again this year using the chips Mr. Mortensen is introducing.

Mr. Mortensen indicated Utelite Corporation has been in business for 50 years supplying
aggregate. Chip seal has been used as a surface treatment since the 1920’s. The use of chip
seal prolongs the life of the roadway. He indicated the light weight aggregate is used more
often because it bonds better on the roadway therefore reducing windshield breakage, as well
as additional benefits.

City Manager Reeves was told by Mr. Mortensen there may be some shearing of the aggregate
if it is overlaid on the roads that were damaged during the last project. Director Eva would like
to cover a couple of the roads from the last project as well as covering roadways that are
“clean”. He is interested in seeing the way the roadways hold up under both circumstances.

Council Member Payne requested a map of where the chip seal and the rejuvenation would be
used. Mr. Mortensen offered 2 semi-loads of slurry seal free of charge to use in a low volume
roadway which the City graciously accepted.

Mr. Mortensen thanked the Mayor and Council Members for allowing him to address them this
evening.

Discussion regarding Pl Bond refinancing options, Ben Reeves
No time was available for discussion.

City Council Meeting Agenda Items
No time was available for discussion.

General Discussion
No time was available for discussion.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm.

Approved on April 4, 2012.
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James E. DeGlfgffenried, Mayor Susan B) Farnsworth, City Recorder



